
From: Clerks@vaughan.ca
To: Jacquelyn Gillis
Subject: FW: [External] File 19T - 22V004
Date: Monday, November 21, 2022 5:07:11 PM
Attachments: Members Support Letters.pdf

_____________________________________________
From: Muntazir Jaffer <director@jaffari.org>
Sent: Monday, November 21, 2022 3:41 PM
To: Clerks@vaughan.ca
Cc: Steven Del Duca <Steven.DelDuca@vaughan.ca>; Council@vaughan.ca; Chris Ainsworth
<Chris.Ainsworth@vaughan.ca>
Subject: [External] File 19T - 22V004

Office of the City Clerk

Vaughan City Hall, Level 100

2141 Major Mackenzie Dr.

Vaughan, ON  L6A 1T1

Reference: Agenda Item 5;

ISLAMIC SHIA ITHNA-ASHERI JAMAAT OF TORONTO DRAFT PLAN OF
SUBDIVISION FILE 19T-22V004

9000 BATHURST STREET VICINITY OF BATHURST STREET AND NER ISRAEL
DRIVE

Good Afternoon,

Attached, please find letters of support for the proposed draft plan approval
Committee of Whole, public meeting to be held on November 22, 2022 at 7.00 p.m.

We have also registered a total of seven (7) speakers , five (5) in person and two (2) on
the online platform. These were all registered before the deadline and are listed
below just for your reference and information.

In person Speakers

1. Shafiq Ebrahim

Communication: C24 
Committee of the Whole (PM) 

November 22, 2022 
Item #5



Tel:  Email: 

2. Nazmul Damji

Tel:  Email: 

3. Mohamed Jivraj

Tel:  Email: 

4. Fatema Allidina

Tel:   Email: 

5. Aamreen Fatemah Ebrahim

Tel:  Email: 

Online Speakers

1. Abbas Rizvi

Tel:  Email: 

2. Zahra Jessa

Tel:  Email: 

Please do not hesitate to let us know if there is any further requirements.

Regards



 
 
 
 
 
Committee of the Whole (Public Meeting) 

November 22, 2022 
 
 
RE:  Item 5 
 
ISLAMIC SHIA ITHNA-ASHERI JAMAAT OF TORONTO DRAFT PLAN OF 
SUBDIVISION FILE 19T-22V004 – 9000 BATHURST STREET VICINITY OF 
BATHURST STREET AND NER ISRAEL DRIVE 
 
The Office of the City Clerk has received a petition from Muntazir Jaffer, Director 
of Operations, Islamic Shia Ithna-Asheri Jamaat of Toronto, on behalf of residents 
of the Concord, Maple, Thornhill and Richmond Hill neighbourhoods.  
 
The total number of signatures on the petition is: 52 
 
Their concerns are outlined as follows:  
 
As a member of the Islamic Shia Ithna Asheri Jamaat of Toronto (the ISIJ of 
Toronto), I would like to express my strong support for the application that is before 
Vaughan Council for approval.  
 
To our community members, most of whom participated 28 years ago in the initial 
purchase of the 28-acre property and those who joined later, this project is very 
important as it is the realization of a long-awaited dream and the vision of our 
community. For a young organization to reach here, it took a lot of courage, 
sacrifice, perseverance, and absolute faith in the values of justice and equal 
opportunity typical of all Canadians who wish to better themselves. We believe this 
development will contribute directly to the local economy by way of creating jobs 
and generating income for municipal, provincial and federal governments. It also 
aims to provide for community-based social and other ancillary services that will 
lessen the burden and free up the resources for local government agencies and 
social organizations.  
 
The proposed development provides a diverse form of residential apartments and 
senior units, which will provide a range of options for all residents and also provides 
housing options that will accommodate singles, couples, families, and seniors 
looking to age-in-place, with a range of units that differ from the surrounding 
neighborhoods which primarily consist of single-family homes. Our community 
currently does not have sufficient programs and services catered to the yarious 
members of our community such as seniors and youth and this development will 



allow us to provide these much-needed services. As you are aware, Ontario is 
currently facing a housing shortage and we believe that this plan will assist with 
this by adding townhouses, apartments, senior residences, and publicly accessible 
recreational facilities.  
 
The City of Vaughan has experienced significant growth in the past decade and 
continues to be one of the Greater Toronto Area's leading municipalities for growth. 
This development will provide the much-needed facilities including homes and 
recreational space to supplement the growth. It will also provide connectivity for all 
future residents to walk, cycle and connect to transit directly from the proposed 
development site. Once developed, the planned publicly accessible playfield will 
offer new recreational opportunities for both the proposed development and the 
wider community. 
 
The ISIJ of Toronto is a community of over 7000 strong and the majority of its 
membership resides in the City of Vaughan and the City of Richmond Hill. We have 
a long and proud history of community involvement and a very good track record 
of excellent neighbourliness. We have received recognition and awards going back 
to our days at our centre on 7340 Bayview A venue. Our organization is guided by 
and promotes the core Canadian values of equality, fairness, tolerance and peace 
for all. We are known to be a very progressive and socially responsible community 
that is a role model for other faith-based organizations in the area and abroad.  
We are extremely grateful for the cooperation that we have received from the City 
of Vaughan in the past and we consider ourselves fortunate to be part of the milieu 
that contributes to its diversity and richness. We have every confidence that 
Vaughan Council will look at this application in light of its past decisions that have 
allowed similar communities as ours to thrive and bring prosperity to the City and 
do us all proud. 
 
A copy of the entire petition document containing a total of 104 pages is on file in 
the Office of the City Clerk. 
 



November 17, 2022 

Mayor Steven Del Duca and Members of Council 
council@vaughan.ca 
City of Vaughan 
2141 Major Mackenzie Drive 
Vaughan, L6A 1 Tl 

Re: Application for Approval of Draft Plan of Sub Division 
File Number 19T-22V004 
Islamic Shia lthna Asheri Jamaat of Toronto 
Lot 14, Concession 2, 9000 Bathurst Street, Vaughan, Ontario 

As a member of the Islamic Shia Ithna Asheri Jamaat of Toronto (the ISIJ of Toronto), I would like 
to express my strong support for the application that is before Vaughan Council for approval. 

To our community members, most of whom participated 28 years ago in the initial purchase of 
the 28-acre property and those who joined later, this project is very important as it is the 
realization of a long-awaited dream and the vision of our community. For a young organization 
to reach here, it took a lot of courage, sacrifice, perseverance, and absolute faith in the values of 
justice and equal opportunity typical of all Canadians who wish to better themselves. We believe 
this development will contribute directly to the local economy by way of creating jobs and 
generating income for municipal, provincial and federal governments. It also aims to provide for 
community-based social and other ancillary services that will lessen the burden and free up the 
resources for local government agencies and social organizations. 

The proposed development provides a diverse form of residential apartments and senior units, 
which will provide a range of options for all residents and also provides housing options that will 
accommodate singles, couples, families, and seniors looking to age-in-place, with a range of units 
that differ from the surrounding neighborhoods which primarily consist of single-family homes. 
Our community currently does not have sufficient programs and services catered to the yarious 
members of our community such as seniors and youth and this development will allow us to 
provide these much-needed services. As you are aware, Ontario is currently facing a housing 
shortage and we believe that this plan will assist with this by adding townhouses, apartments, 
senior residences, and publicly accessible recreational facilities. 

The City of Vaughan has experienced significant growth in the past decade and continues to be 
one of the Greater Toronto Area's leading municipalities for growth. This development will 
provide the much-needed facilities including homes and recreational space to supplement the 
growth. It will also provide connectivity for all future residents to walk, cycle and connect to 
transit directly from the proposed development site. Once developed, the planned publicly 
accessible playfield will offer new recreational opportunities for both the proposed development 
and the wider community. 
















































































































































































































